K: Lisele Lindsay Ext:473

1/2: Zoe Ushey Ext: 472

3/4: Micayla Krahn Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Glenda Rac Chancy Krueger Nadia Krahn Tara MacInnis

Resource Teacher: Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay

2021-2022 ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL



133 Centennial Drive
Box 8, Onanole, MB ROJ 1NO
Phone: (204) 848-2402
Fax (204) 848-2182
Pamela Ryznar, Principal



June 2022

June 10th – June 21st: Grade 7/8 Final Assessments

June 14th: 7/8 Field Trip June 15: 3/4 Field Trip June 16th: 5/6 Field Trip June 20th: K-4 Sports Day

June 21: National Indigenous Peoples Day June 22: Last Day Grade 7/8 /Teachers Farewell

June 27: Grade 1-4 Brandon June 28: Celebration Day June 29: Last Day of Classes!!



Principals Message

We are down to the last newsletter for the year and June feels like a blur. Check out the upcoming dates above.

The parent group has plans in the works for June 21st with some teachings through Friends of the Park stations in the afternoon. As a follow up to the Tee Pee teachings with Charlene Moodie, a Tipi will be set up here for the day as well. There will be a more detailed agenda sent out for the day, as well as information on the Tee Pee teachings once those are finalized this week.

We will be bidding farewell to our 9 Grade 8 students see last page, as well as Miss Ushey and Mrs. Linsday. On behalf of the Onanole staff we want to wish everyone the very best in the upcoming year and their future endeavors.

Report Cards will be ready for pick up on June. 29th. Please arrange to have them picked up from the office if students are not in attendance that day. If that is not possible, they will be mailed out.

I want to wish you all a restful summer break and look forward to picking up with a fresh start in the fall.

Kindly,

P. Ryznar

I am aware of two new families that have moved to Onanole from Ukraine and there are a few things that they are in need of still. If you have any of the following items, please drop them at the school and we will ensure that they are delivered to them. See below.

This is just a list of their needs but they do not expect it all to be given to them. They are most grateful for the generosity they have experienced in Canada so far:

Items that are needed:

- -Dining table and chairs
- -blender
- -coffee maker
- -toaster
- -mixer pots and pans
- -iron and ironing board
- -electric tea kettle
- -electric multi cooker
- -bakewear-
- -hair dryer
- -vacuum cleaner
- -BBO
- -Baby change table/dresser
- -high chair
- -lamps
- -Coffee table and end tables

Onanole Parent Group Message

Join the school community on National Indigenous Peoples Day for a Feast in the Field

Who: Parents and children of all ages in the Onanole School Community.

What: BBQ picnic and Round Dance.

Hotdogs, water, and juice will be provided. Families to bring their own sides/snacks to mitigate allergies and intolerances.

To reduce waste please remember to bring your own plates, utensils and cups!

Where: Onanole Elementary schoolyard - rain location TBA.

When: June 21, 2022, starting at 5:30 p.m. (BBQ will be available until 6:30 p.m.) **Why:** End of school year gathering in celebration of National Indigenous Peoples Day

A silver collection and non-perishable food collection will take place for the Southquill Foodbank.

A few more details...

Teepees will be set up in the morning on June 21 by the girls and two-spirit people in the Grade 7/8 class, led by Charlene Moodie. This will also be opened up for women and two-spirit people in the school community who are interested in joining to assist and/or be present for teepee teachings. More information on timing to come.

Afternoon programming for the students will include activity stations hosted by Friends of RMNP.

A loose program will be sent home a week before the event. Stay tuned for more info!

Oh my, it's hard to believe this is our last newsletter of the year.



Thank you to the grade 1/2 and 3/4 classes for their community group activities last week, the Kinders had a great time. We also learned a lot and had the opportunity to sit in the Onanole Fire Truck when we toured the fire station.

This week won't be quite as exciting but fun, nonetheless. Next week we've added the additional Kindergarten Day on the 21st to participate in the special event planned by the parent committee. All the students seem be able to attend so thank you for that.

As this is the last newsletter, I just want to express how much I enjoyed being your children's teacher. They are an amazing group, and I loved every minute with them.

Goodbyes are so hard, and I feel like I'm leaving a family behind, because Onanole has a very special place in our hearts. So, I'm going to say till we meet again instead. Have a wonderful summer everyone, we all certainly deserve it after our very long winter.

Mrs. Lindsay



My final newsletter! I want to say thank you to the students and families that I have gotten to know over the last few years. You've all made me feel so welcome and I will cherish all the relationships I've made. I have loved my experience here in Onanole and I will miss you all!



This week students will be making their Father's Day gifts. They are so excited to show how much their fathers mean to them! A big thank you to Onanole Fire Department for letting us come for a tour on Friday. Students had a wonderful time. We will be doing a short review of some key concepts we've learned this year as we wind down for summer break.



We have a lot of busy days ahead. I sent out a calendar with important dates. A reminder to get permission slips in this week for our field trip to the Brandon splash park on the 27th.

Have a great week! Miss Ushey



Hello everyone!

The Grade ¾s had so much fun planning and running their outdoor learning activity. The Case of the Lost Zoo Animals Habitat Hunt was a great success!



Over the next few weeks, we will be working on wrapping up our units and winding down to get ready for summer break. Please send a reusable bag to school with your child as we start to send some of their items home with them.

Just a reminder that we have two field trips coming up:

Wednesday, June 15- Sandy Lake Field Trip

Monday, June 27- Spray Park Trip to Brandon

I will be sending out updates and reminders as each date approaches.

Thank you for the wonderful year!

Have a great summer!
Miss Krahn

Grade 5/6

I hope everyone had a great weekend. We are down to our last couple of weeks of school. There are a lot of activities planned so please check your child's Planner regularly.

This Thursday is our field trip to Spruce Woods and the bowling lanes in Minnedosa. I will go through what they need to bring in class, but it is very important that they are dressed for the weather and the hike, and bring plenty of water. It should be a very fun day.

Here is what we will be up to in our subjects:

Math – Reviewing Topics & Problem Solving

ELA – Literacy Choices & Reading Groups

Science - Tornadoes & Hurricanes

Social Studies - Fur Trade & Metis

Phys. Ed. – Low Organized Games

Health – Self-Regulation

REMINDERS:

TUSC – Wednesday

Field Trip – Thursday

Library Books Returned - Friday

TUSC - June 23

Have a great week.

Mr. Stephenson

Grade 7/8

June is just flying by, hard to believe we are fully into the home stretch with 3 weeks left. It sure has been nice to see the sun and warmer weather. The last 3 weeks are busy so please refer to the front of the newsletter for important dates.

Around the Classroom:

Math 7 and Math 8: math assessment Wednesday and Thursday, if your child will be away please let me know so we can make alternate arrangements. As well, after school and during noon hour extra math prep will be available

Science: working in groups on creating a Bill Nye Science Video about a topic learned in class this year

French: Presenting their Chocolate Manufacturing powerpoints.

**Last day of classes is June 22 provided ALL assessments have been completed and handed in.

It's been a blast, thanks for the great year. Hope you all get some good rest and fun in this summer.

Mrs. Tyschinski





Grade 7/8 ...Mrs. Ryznar

ELA – We are into our final assessments this week (they started on Friday) and students will have all of the ELA periods this week to work on those. If they need extra time on June 20/ 21st that time is also available if needed.

